THE ADDERLEY VOICE

Covering: The Village Hall – St Peter's Church – Adderley School – The Bowling Club – The Adderley Social Committee - The Snooker Club and Adderley Parish Council.

Edition 1 Easter 2017

WEBSITE: adderleyparish.co.uk

lacebook It is hoped to produce a Village/Parish Newsletter twice a year in order to keep everyone up to speed with what is going on within the Village and Parish and this will include all the clubs, the school and the Church, all of which make up this fantastic village of ours. It is hoped that all the clubs etc will add to this newsletter which can include photographs and dates of note and should be designed to cover the previous six months with what we did and achieved and the next six months with what we want to do and achieve.

FORECAST OF EVENTS 2017:

April 8th - Grand National Sweepstake with Pimms

April 22nd – Quiz and Curry Night May TBC - Cheese & Wine Tasting May 27th - Cup Final Pizza & Pint

June 21st - Brass Band June 25th – Village Lunch July 1st - Crazy Bowls

July 16th – Wimbledon Strawberry Tea

August TBC – Bowling Club 40th Anniversary

August TBC - Car Boot/Table Top Sale

Sept 16th - Race Night

Sept 23rd – Bowling Club Finals Day Sep 29th – Macmillan Coffee Morning Oct 9th – Harvest Supper and Auction Oct TBC - Sponsored Walk/Pram Push

Nov 3rd – Village Fireworks Nov 8th - Bridge Drive

Nov 25th – Bowling Club Presentation Dinner

Dec - Range of Xmas Activities Dec 24th - Christmas Pies in the Hall Dec 31st – New Year's Eve Party

REGULAR ACTIVITIES WITHIN THE VILLAGE Clerk: Jane Evans (01630) 654504

Mexican Train Dominoes every Monday Snooker every Monday and Thursday Whist every other Thursday Quiz night (Winter only) every other Thursday Sunday Worship every Sunday at St Peters Church Vice-Chair: Coffee Morning the last Friday of every month **PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS:**

These are held in the Village Hall starting at 7.30pm and members of the Parish are welcome. ADDERLEY VILLAGE SCHOOL: 10th May 2017, 14th June 2017, 26th July 2017 6th September 2017, 18th October 2017.

VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE:

Chairman: Marius Coulon (01630) 654295 Vice Chairman: Alan Hodgson (01630) 655382 Hon Sec: Carol Weaver (01630) 657601 Hon Treas: Geryl Cope (01630) 654718 Booking Sec: Phil Gadd (01630) 653784 Trustee: Chris McDermott (01630) 695628 Trustee: Steve Paterson (01630) 478273 Trustee: Rob Clare (01630) 653824 Member: Fiona Coulon (01630) 654295 Member for St Peters: John Roycroft Member for the Bowling Club: Wendy Icke Member for Adderley School: Kim Stokes Member for The Parish Coun: Steve Paterson Member: Priscilla Parsons (01630) 655575

PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Chairman: Marius Coulon (01630) 654295 Member: Iain Wilson (01630) 698718 Member: Catrina Cornwall (01630) 655043 Member: Keith Mycock (01630) 478954 Member: Andrew Swindale (01630) 657268 Member: Paul Nash (01630) 695862 Member: Steve Paterson (01630) 478273

Shrop Council Cllr: Paul Wynn (01948) 780300

BOWLING CLUB COMMITTEE:

President: Ben Clark (01270) 811006 Chairperson: Wendy Icke (01630) 658810 Vice Chair: Rob Cope (01630) 654718 Club Captain: Alan Hodgson (01630) 655382

SOCIAL COMMITTEE:

Chair Person: Lois McDermott (01630) 695628

Head Teacher: Kim Stokes

Chairperson of the Friends: Kate Pocock

ST PETER'S CHURCH:

Vicar: Revd Richard (Rich) Clarkson

The last six months in the Village:

An update from the school:

The Spring Term is coming to a close at Adderley C of E Primary. It has been a busy term with a trip to Whittington Castle for Chestnut Class whilst the Year 5/6's have been enjoying outdoor pursuits at Arthog in Wales. The children have also been competing in lots of sports events this term including gymnastics, cross country and dodge ball with Edie Nixon being selected to represent North Shropshire in the cross country at the Shropshire School Game s in Shrewsbury. As a reward for filling their bead jar, due to good behaviour and hard work, the Children in Oak Class will be holding a Great British Bake Off with Mary Berry (aka Mrs Biddulph) and Paul Holywood (aka Miss Archer) doing the judging. The term will be rounded off with an Easter Service at St Peter's Church on Friday followed by an afternoon of planting seeds on Saturday. Next term we look forward to welcoming our new Executive Head teacher Mrs Kim Stokes who will take over from Mrs Rachael Williams.

Adderley Bowling Club 2016 achievements Whitchurch League

Runners up in Jubilee Doubles
Semi-Finalists in Shropshire Star Cup
Individual merit winner.
Runner up in the Norman Ford Classic
Mixed Doubles winners
Consolation mixed doubles winners
The winner of the over 60's merit,
The winner of the under 21's merit.
Best Individual Performance for a lady in Division 3.

Barlow's League

Champions of Division 1
The winner of Division 1 averages.

COUNTY

The winner of the County Isherwood Merit

ADDERLEY BOWLING CLUB

The Bowling Club is an integral part of Adderley Village Hall with the season operating from April to October each year. This season has just started with six teams for players of all ages on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday evenings and five teams for players age 60 plus plaving on ITuesday and Wednesday afternoons. NEW MEMBERS ARE **ALWAYS WELCOME.** Contact Wendy Icke, Alan Hodgson or any member or just pop along and introduce yourself. Training sessions for youngsters or anyone taking up bowls for the first time take place on Saturday mornings commencing May.

Market Drayton League

Individual Merit winner
The winner of the John Barber Over 60's merit.

Runner up in the Ladies Merit Champions of Division 4 Best Individual Performance for a lady in Division 4

Seniors League

Champions of Division 1, The winners of the Eric Dobson Team doubles.

The winners of the Geoff Brookes Team doubles,

The winner of the Men's merit,
The winner of the Best Individual
Performance Division 1,
A winner in the Pairs,
Runner up in the Ladies Merit,

NEWS-NEWS-NEWS

The Village Hall is planning to enter the 21st Century by introducing a "Shop" page to the Village Website (www.adderleyparish.co.uk) which will allow people to book into events and pay for them "on-line" and get an e-mailed ticket and also pay their annual membership fees on line. However, before we go ahead we would welcome your thoughts on this. Please let us know if you think this is a good OR bad idea by leaving a post on the Village Face Book page or let me know at Marius.coulon@greencleen.com. The Village Hall management Committee values YOUR opinions.

The next six months in the Village:

LETTER FROM THE NEW VICAR FOR ST PETERS, ADDERLEY.

Dear friends,

As you may have heard I have recently been appointed as Rector of the AMICA Benefice and so I am writing this to introduce myself.

I am currently Curate of St Alkmund's Whitchurch, Christ Church Tilstock and Holy Immanuel Fauls, where I have been since 2014 working with and learning from Rev'd Judy Hunt. Before that I spent three years at Trinity Theological College and St Andrew's Avonmouth in Bristol and prior to that I spent five years working at All Saints Wellington as Music Outreach Minister, a job I got after completing a Physics degree in Nottingham.

I am married to Lucie, and we have three boys, Charlie (8), Toby (4) and Luca (6 months). Lucie and I both grew up in Shrewsbury (we were childhood sweethearts at school!) and we love Shropshire, being outdoors, and chatting to people over a cup of coffee. I am a musician and can often be found playing and singing folk songs in local pubs, I also write poems and the occasional song. I am a keen cyclist and aspiring baker (bread, not cake!).

I look forward to getting to know you over the coming months and years and to help with that I wonder if I could ask you a favour? It would be great if you could send me a picture of yourself/ your family along with your name(s) and contact details so I can start to get to learn who everyone is. If you'd like to tell me a bit about yourselves, your church and/or your community as well that would be lovely.

You can send these to: Rev'd Rich Clarkson, 8 Bark Hill Mews, Whitchurch, SY131DS; or to The Rectory, Moreton Say, Market Drayton, TF9 3RS where we will be moving at the beginning of July. I look forward to meeting you all in due course and will hold you and your churches in my prayers, as I hope you will hold me in yours.

Every blessing,

Rich Clarkson

ADDERLEY PARISH COUNCIL meetings 1st Quarter 2017

Market Drayton Road Safety Group had provided information from the speed monitoring devices which had been situated either side of the 30 mile an hour area by the school which showed a lot of vehicles travelling in excess of the speed limit. The Road Safety Partnership had also advised that they would be carrying out further monitoring of the A529 and so the Parish Council decided to discuss this matter again once the further information is received.

Neighbourhood Plan – Cllr Nash updated the Parish Council regarding the recent Market Drayton Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group meeting he had attended including the document detailing the comments and objections to the MD NP which he had been given at the meeting. Cllr Nash explained the way in which these comments and objections had been handled and advised that he had insisted that the Adderley objection goes forward to the next stage. He also advised the Council that he would continue to attend the MD NP meetings to represent Adderley Parish Council. Regarding the Joint Neighbourhood Plan with Moreton Say and Norton in Hales Cllr Nash asked the Councillors to consider whether they would like to be one of the three representatives for Adderley on the Steering Committee that it was hoped would soon be created in readiness to that this process forward.

Neighbourhood Watch Scheme – Cllr Cornwall advised the meeting that she was the new co-ordinator for this scheme in Adderley and she was pleased to advise that after a promotion campaign the membership within the Parish had increased from 17 to 41 households. The cost per year for this membership was £82 and, the Parish Council had already agreed to pay for this membership,

There were 3 members of the public present at the meeting at the end of March. One member of the public, Jenny Nixon, explained that she was the new Chair of Governors at Moreton Say & Adderley Schools and had come to the meeting to introduce herself and promote closer links between the Parish Council and the school. Mrs Nixon advised the meeting that a New Head teacher was starting after Easter and at present there were 37 children at Adderley School although 52 was the maximum allowed. The Parish Council thanked Mrs Nixon for attending the meeting and advised that they looked forward to working together in the future. A further point was raised by the public with regard to mobile signal in the village and the Clerk will look into this matter.

Councillor Wynn had attended the recent LJC meeting which, he explained to the Parish Council, was mostly about Caring in the Community and he broadly outlined what was discussed. Cllr Swindale reported the details of a Helicopter Noise Liaison meeting that he had recently attended and explained that due to the changeover of the types of helicopters which were being flown from Shawbury there would be slightly more activity in the air during May.

Highways & Environmental Health – The following matter were discussed:

Footpath from Audlem – A representative of Shropshire Council has now visited the land owner where the closed footpath enters the Parish. The Parish Council discussed this matter but still agreed that the Parish Council would not support the re-opening of this right of way and asked the Clerk to email Shropshire Council accordingly. Dog Fouling Problems – Cllr Coulon advised the meeting that he had recently met the CEO of Keep Britain Tidy and he was going to send some information and posters regarding dog fouling so the Parish Council decided not to take any further action until this information was received.

Canal tow path complaint – Cllr Nash advised the meeting that he had received a comment from a resident that at certain times of the year sections of the towpath along the canal to Market Drayton were impassable. The Clerk advised the Council that she had spoken to the Canal and Rivers Trust about this and they advised that they would inspect the area and then prioritise the work but if the local community wanted to get involved and take over the maintenance, under their supervision, that may speed up the process. The Council requested the Clerk to try to ascertain from the Canal and Rivers Trust when the work may be done and then they could see if it was something that the community may like to get involved with. A further point was raised concerned the cattle crossing on the A529, between Adderley and Audlem, and the Parish Council asked the Clerk to look into what rules and permits there were relating to this.

Although the Canal and Rivers Trust had installed the bins unfortunately the one by bridge 69 was not in a good place and so the Clerk was chasing for it to be moved to a better position.

The Clerk has now received an email from Victoria Doran, Shropshire Highways, in reply to the various points raised by the Council with Mr Silvester, also of Shropshire Highways, Ms Doran advised:

- Potholes marked up but not repaired road classification and the nature of the defect determine the timescale for repairs of 'potholes' or safety defects. Some will be repaired within five working days and some will be repaired within 20 working days, as appropriate. The A529 is inspected monthly, in order to maintain the carriageway in a safe condition.
- 30mph flashing sign in need of cleaning an order has been raised for this work.
- Signage at A529 Spoonley we do not currently have the budget for this, but hope to commit an order early in the new financial year.
- Norton Road, construction of passing places this is not in the current future programme for 17/18 or 18/19. It can be assessed for potential inclusion, but will be done so on a priority basis.
- Blocked drain outside 3 Corbett Drive an order has been raised for the jetter to attend.

The Parish Council considered the responses but unanimously agreed that the Clerk should reply to Ms Doran pointing out that four years ago there was a site meeting of Adderley Parish Councillors and Mr Silvester, regarding the Norton Road, at which he promised that signage, drainage work and passing places would be done but this has not yet happened. The Parish Council also agreed that the potholes by the school were dangerous and needed attending to soon, the Clerk will take this matter forward and report back to the Council at the next meeting.

The Clerk advised the meeting that she had received an email from Nicola Fisher confirming the Parish Council's interest in taking over the maintenance of the little of area by the sign for Adderley **Elections May 2017**

The nomination forms are going in at present and Councillors Roche and Tydeman have advised that they are not going to stand for election but two residents, Iain Wilson and Keith Mycock will stand in their place

FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL

It has been reported that there has been an increase in Dog Fouling within the village and on the canal path. This is unpleasant, dangerous to livestock and <u>ILLEGAL</u>. People found leaving their dog's mess on the street will be reported. The Parish Council has supplied a number of Dog Waste Bins around the Village and along the canal path and all we ask is that YOU use them, we get them emptied. Thank you.

_4.